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LAPEER — For the sec-
ond time in three years
the state Supreme Court's
Chief Justice will be visit-
ing the state’s oldest
working courthouse.

This time it's Supreme
Court Chief Justice
Marilyn Kelly and she’ll
be addressing the Lapeer
County Bar Association at
its luncheon meeting
Thursday.

In 2007 then-Chief
Justice Clifford W. Taylor
and the entire high court
bench came to Lapeer to
hear oral arguments in a
case that helped mark the
end of two decades of ren-
ovations to the 164-year-
old courthouse.

Kelly, said Lapeer Bar
Association President
Christine Strasser, will be
discussing the possibility
of creating a county pro
bono program.

Pro bono, which comes
from a Latin phrase mean-
ing “for the public good,”
refers to lawyers and
other professionals pro-
viding services to groups
and individuals who can
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strong proponent” of pro bono
work. She said that while many
of the Lapeer County Bar
Association’s 80 members do
pro bono work, there is no for-
malized program to put the

to making justice available to
all, regardless of factors like
race, color, creed or disability.
She is also on the governing
board of the National
Consortium for Racial and

“We are very, very excited to
get her,” said Strasser.

Since October is pro bono
month, Strasser, said she hopes
the association’s monthly
luncheon leads to the creation

who have been convicted of
one crime, but who have been
crime free for at least five years
and meet other requirements,
can have their record erased,
or expunged. She said that's

open only to association mem-
bers, more information can be
found at the state bar associa-
tion's web site at www.mich-
bar.org, by typing “pro bono”
into the search window.




